
  

 

 

The LaMarca Letter 

  
Vacation Rentals:   

I filed HB 1129 in order to provide greater accountability and transparency for the short-term 

rentals industry, by expanding the definition of “hosting platform”. It would require the license 

number to be displayed in all advertising rentals, and list information in regards to the short-

term rental property. This bill will combat the unlicensed commercial operators from developing 

in the community. The Department of Business and Professional Regulation to would collect 

information relating to booking short-term rentals, along with informing the city where the 

property resides, in order to protect our communities from commercial interests. 

 

However HB 987, in regards to vacation rentals, does not hold the same level of accountability 

that the State of Florida needs. I am not in support of this bill.  

 

 

 

 

Please CLICK HERE to watch my Legislative Update with Chief Executive Office of 

Management Companies. 

 

Best Wishes , 

 

 

Representative Chip LaMarca 

Florida House District 93 

  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=K2tLrwnBkzk&feature=youtu.be

